
From: Ruby Sheera  
Sent: 21 November 2023 18:11 
To: Planning 
Cc: Curtis Roger 
Subject: Subject: 2023/4773/T 
 
I am writing to object to this application. 
  
The photos used as supporting evidence are all recent photos which 
were taken after the conservation area had been cleared and hence are 
not an accurate representation of the what the land looked like prior to 
this occurring. 
  
The conservation area has already been decimated and I don’t 
understand why you would want to continue to do so my cutting back 
perfectly healthy trees? 
  
As I’m sure you would have read in the complaints regarding 
the 2022/2863/P from surrounding neighbours, which is parallel to this 
site behind my garden wall we had a vibrant ecosystem that 
accommodated a thriving animal habitat where birds nested, bats, 
hedgehogs and foxes and their cubs thrived. For over forty years this 
conservation area was untouched, the foliage, trees, shrubs provided 
the perfect environment for them. 
In July 2023, I first made the council aware that this conversation area 
was being cleared and hedges/ fences were being erected.  
  
Eventually in August 2023 Oluwaseun visited the site and Blythe Smith 
informed me that his visit was unrelated to the application she is 
currently working on and she was not made aware of any other visit to 
the property by Camden. I was provided with no further update. 
  
The callous and cavalier behaviour by parties engaging in these works, 
is and continues to destroy the conservation area. They keep changing 
their story but the cost is immense and your enforcement team has 
presided over this sordid affair since the summer. Is it not the council’s 
job to protect the conservation area where irreversible harm is occurring, 
as it is here?  
  
All I have been informed thus far is that a legal undertaking has been 
provided, but we don’t know who the signatories are or the content of 
this, despite my solicitor requesting a copy of it. 



I therefore do not understand how this planning application can be 
considered separately from the one that still needs to be submitted for 
the unauthorised “gazebo” that has been erected behind our garden 
wall? 
 
____________________  
Ruby Sheera  
 
 


